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MEMORANDUM 

Subject: Darlene Ryan Port Robinson Community Centre Board of Management 

Resolution Regarding Municipally Significant Event Request 

To: Thorold City Council 

From: Justin Letourneau, Legislative & Municipal Elections Coordinator  

 

At their meeting on November 18, 2024, the Darlene Ryan Port Robinson Community 

Centre Board of Management discussed the Board’s upcoming Pasta Dinner Event 

being held on Family Day, Monday, February 17, 2025 from 4:00 to 8:00 p.m. This 

annual event is used by the community centre for fundraising so that money raised can 

be used to improve the community centre. The Board requests Council declare the 

event a municipally significant event so that alcohol may be served as in past years. 

The Board passed the following resolution: 

That Council CONSIDER designating the Darlene Ryan Port Robinson 

Community Centre's Pasta Diner event, held on February 17, 2025, a Municipally 

Significant Event. 

If Council is supportive of the request, the suggested wording for Council’s resolution is 

as follows: 

That the Darlene Ryan Port Robinson Community Centre's Pasta Dinner event, 

held on February 17, 2025, at the Darlene Ryan Port Robinson Community 

Centre, BE DESIGNATED a Municipally Significant Event. 

Respectfully submitted and signed by 

 

________________________________ 

Justin Letourneau 

Legislative & Municipal Elections Coordinator 


